202 Main St. ~ PO Box 7 ~ Westmoireland, Kansas 66549
Phone (785) 457-3361 ~ Fax (785) 457-3708

Request for Special City Council Meeting

Westmoreland, Kansas Dated: Q:E“p\ocr\ (%, doal

To: Mark A. Goodenow
Mayor of Westmoreland

We, the undersigned, Council members of the City of Westmoreland, Kansas,
hereby respectfully request you to call a Special Meeting of the Council for the object(s)
and purpose(s) of!
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Signed: MM% Council member

Mark Jack ¢

%/ - / a’) B Council member
Waide Purvis
(/&m% w Council member

“" Ashley Rice
% @/QQQ Council member
ff Rosell!
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%n / ,21»1,/{%‘ Council member

Hm Smith
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Westmoreland City Council
Special Meeting Minutes
October 27, 2021

The Westmoreland City Council met on October 27, 2021, at the Community Center for a
special meeting for the purpose of discussing pool improvements and renovations with Kevin
McElyea from Aquatic Design Consultants, Inc.

Governing Body members present: Mayor, Mark Goodenow; Councilmembers, Jim
Smith, Mark Jack, Ashley Rice, Jeff Rosell and Waide Purvis.

City Staff present: Maintenance Supervisor, Robert Krohn and City Treasurer, Teresa
Varriale,

Others present: Kevin McElyea from Aquatic Design Consultants, Inc.
There being a quorum present Mayor Goodenow called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM,

Kevin McElyea attended the special meeting and spoke about his company, Aquatic
Design Consultants, Inc. They are engineers and architects that design improvements and
renovations for existing pools, and design new pools and water parks.

After much discussion with the council regarding improvement and renovation ideas and
their associated costs, Mr. McElyea spoke about the next steps the council might take to move
forward on a pool renovation project. It is important to assemble a committee of community
members to work alongside the council and his design consultant firm to see what ideas area
residents would have and support for the future of the pool. Next, a budget would be established,
based on what the community wants, and discussions with bond council to issue bonds. In
addition, there could be grants available, as well as fundraising to help with the cost of the pool.
The time frame for a project such s this is 1 2 to 2 years for the entire process,

Councilmember Rosell suggested that a special meeting should be held to discuss the
pool renovation project and the community would be invited to attend.

There being no further business brought before the council, Councilmember Rosell
moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Jack seconded the motion. The motion passed
five (5) ayes to zero {() nays.

Mayor Goodenow declared the meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Approved by the Governing Body on November 10, 2021.

Signed: ﬁ% 74@@’[ ) w{;/ﬂ% o

Mark A, Gootténow, Mayor
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Vicki B. Zent@ City Clerk
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